
Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting

November 21, 2011
Members present were:  Glen Scott, Barb Scott, Lori O’Hare, Pat Cooper, Susan Simmons, Janeen Igou and Brent Connell
The meeting was called to order at 5:05pm.  

The minutes from the last meeting (September 2011, no meeting was held in October) were reviewed, and approved by a unanimous vote. 
Reports

Treasurer’s Report: Our current spending balance is $1617. unrestricted funds in the 1st Bank account.   Passes were bought with the interest from the endowment fund and given out at the NCLI event in October. (15 passes total)   $55 came from the Endowment and $50 came from an anonymous donor.
Membership:   No news.  
Communications:  No report since Jack is recovering from his surgery
Volunteer Update:   No news.   Sean has everything planned for the volunteer banquet.
Park Manager Update

Mitch is not present however, our new Senior Ranger is scheduled to start January 1, 2012.  There is a Master Plan process meeting scheduled for November 29 at Cheyenne Mountain Junior High School.
Old Business

Memorial and Donor Recognition Program:  No news.  
Camper Services Center project update:   The committee will be meeting Dec. 1 to draft narratives and look at proposed pictures.  
Close Out report/actions for the Native Plant Naturalist class – earmark $200 for the startup of the class for next year.

Close Out report/actions for the NCLI event – roll over the remaining $80 for next years event.

New Business

EWI Grant Application:  The application was completed and submitted for $1000

Bristol Brewing Fund raising event:  On Tuesdays, Bristol Brewing is hosting “Karma Hour” when  nonprofit groups can apply and on their night, a portion of every pint of beer sold goes to the nonprofit  Pat is taking the lead on getting us accepted one night

FCMSP Elections:  Elections were to be held in October, but we did not meet.  We have an open Vice President position as our VP took over President when the president resigned.  A motion was made to elect Lori O’Hare as Vice President and Susan Simmons as Secretary.  Motion was approved.
New meeting date:  After some discussion it was decided we would meet on the second Monday of the month.  There will be no meeting in December and the next meeting will be Monday January 9 at 5:00pm.  

2012 FCMSP Budget Guidance:  The board took a look at the 2011 budget to determine our 2012 budget at our next meeting.
Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion approved unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 6:05pm.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare, Secretary

